
 

 

 

Dear brothers, it is a pleasure for us to be able to communicate and share with you the 
blessing that God continues to use us, especially since these months have been different, 
challenging, and of great encouragement for us. 

Evangelistic Mission : a medical support group came from the USA,  to work for a 
week going out to different places and areas. Not only to provide their medical services to 
people, but also 
with the help of 
brothers of our 
Church in the 
area of 
evangelism, we 
could introduce 
Christ to many 
new people. The 
remarkable thing 
is that they not 
only thanked us 
for the medical 
part but for 
having shared Christ 
with them. 

Brethren, from the beginning of the pandemic in 2020 until 2021, it was like starting over 
again, we were afraid, but 

with an expectant heart 
as to how God would 
work. So we had with 
certainty a tremendous 
week, and that we will 
remember.  

The group of American 
brothers returned to their 
country much admired 
and full of praise to our 
Good God for the 
opportunity to preach the 

word of God, and with the 
promise to return and continue sowing for the kingdom of God.  

Huyhua family in Lima Peru, 
August to October 

 



What a blessing 
and 
satisfaction it is 
to fulfill the 
will of God and 
share the 
message of 
hope in hard 
times like 
these. Also we 
cannot stop 
telling you that 
our Good God 

kept us from any infections, since, in our country, although the infections and mortality by 
Covid 19 has reduced, the cases of this pandemic still continue. But trusting in God we were 
even able to go out to a new place like two hours from Lima.  

Cell: We continue with 
the studies with families 
every Friday and we have 
noticed an increase of new 
members to these 
meetings. This encourages 
and challenges us to 
continue with the 
exposition of the Word of 
God, with the aim of 
strengthening families and 
with the hope that God 
will make them have roots 
in the truth of God.  



 

Young 
adolescents and 
older young 
people:   
We have had times to 
learn and grow, since 
many of these young 
people, whether they are 
younger or older, have 
been helping in the 
evangelistic missions that 
we had, either with translation and also with evangelism. It is very pleasant to see this, it 
does encourage us to continue building lives, and to continue the work of training the next 

generation of our Church. 
We notice they have a 
good heart, but it also 
leads us to continue to 
care for them with 
God's principles.  

We thank God for this 
opportunity and 
blessing that our Church 
has, to see several 
Timothy’s  continue to 
form. 

School: I continue 
with teaching the 
Word of God 
through the 
Christian 
formation course 
at the La Roca 
Christian School. it 
has been a 
challenge to do it 
through Zoom. It is 
to struggle with 
the habits of the 



children and with their disciplines. The goal is to continue challenging them to make a 
decision for Christ since many of them although they are in our school, they have not yet 
taken a step of faith for Jesus Christ, but we pray that they will. Also trusting that the word 
sown in their hearts would not return empty.  

Our Family: As a family 
we thank and praise God 
for the blessing of engaging 
us with lives, as it is not only 
the opportunity to serve, but 
to grow in eternal business.  
So we are very blessed and 
joyful to be part of God's 
work.  

Evelyng continues with her 
discipling, with young ladies 
of our Church, and in the 
evangelistic missions, 
involved in helping in the 
kitchen for the group that 
came. 

She is calmer as her father's operation was a success and we pray for his speedy recovery. 

Pray that God will continue to give us a wise heart for our two sons David and Nathan. 

Pray for the recovery of my father Victor, he had a primary facial paralysis, but thank God he 
is already being treated, and we see his improvement. 

As a family we have the desire that Evelyng with our sons David and Nathan, can travel to 
Spain, to visit my in-laws. We are praying that God will help us do this, if it is His will. It’s 
been five years since Evelyng saw her parents, and we have the desire that they meet again. 
Help us to pray for this, brethren, that if God permits it will be done as God himself desires. 

Thank you very much, brothers and sisters, for your help and prayer to our good God. For 
interceding and sustaining us with your prayers and offerings. We love you and we value 
tremendously what you do for us. Thank you very much again. 

My sincere greetings and that of Evelyng, David and Nathan as well.  May God remember all 
you do for us. 

 

 
Finally, brothers and sisters, rejoice! 
Strive for full restoration, encourage 
one another, be of one mind, live in 
peace. And the God of love and 
peace will be with you. 

2 Corinthians 13:11 
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